



**HEATING VENTILATING AND AIR CONDITIONING
MANUFACTURERS ASSOCIATION - a FETA association**

2 Waltham Court, Milley Lane, Hare Hatch, Reading, Berks RG10 9TH

Tel: 0118 940 3416

Email: info@feta.co.uk Web: www.feta.co.uk

Registered in England and Wales at the above address.

Registered No 1091391

**Minutes of the meeting of the Air Handling Unit Group
25th April 2024
Hybrid meeting**

Issued: 16/5/24

PRESENT

Dene Kent	Chair	Swegon
Geoff Johnston		Airsource Ventilation
Alex Pinchbeck		Airsource Ventilation
Michael Hims		Biddle
Peter Dymont		Camfil
Gavin Parker		Dalair
David Black		Flakt Group
Ana Cross		S&P UK Ventilation Systems Ltd
Rob Harry		Trox UK
Dev Jeya		Weatherite Ltd
Martyn Cooper	Secretary	FETA

1. Welcome by Chair

Dene Kent, as the new group Chair, welcomed members to the meeting and asked them to introduce themselves.

2. FETA Competition Law Guidelines

Attendees were made aware of the FETA Competition Law Guidelines available at www.feta.co.uk/members/events-and-meetings/schedule-of-all-feta-meetings.

Under the new circumstances, accepting the Outlook meeting notice will be taken as your acknowledgement of the guideline's existence.

3. Minutes of meeting of 17th October 2023

These were agreed.

4. Update of Building Regulations (Part F/L)

FETA submitted the response to the England consultation on the Future homes & Building Standard which is expected to be implemented from January 2025 onwards. Wales is expected later this year. Scotland timing to be confirmed.

5. Ventilation in schools/BB101 Review

The meeting requested we seek an update on this standard from Richard Daniels.

ACTION: CY/Secretary

Ana Cross noted that the group had a presentation on BB101 some time ago (14/3/19)

6. BESA Health and Wellbeing group

The Secretary has been advised that this group is to be re-launched as the BESA IAQ Group. Ewen Rose at BESA has promised to keep us informed.

7. Filter Matters

Peter Dymont gave a brief update on BS16798. There are no major changes to this standard.

8. Website Document Updates

The Secretary noted that the new website was up and running, although there have been a few teething problems. He encouraged members to view the group page and check on documents.

9. Vice Chair

The Chair thanked Ana Cross for putting herself forward as Vice Chair.

10. Proposal for group statistics report

BSRIA have put together a proposal for collecting statistics, which has been circulated to members. Members were largely supportive of this. The one question we need answered is how many members need to contribute and pay for the report to make it valid.

ACTION: Secretary to contact BSRIA

It was agreed that members would advise the Secretary if they wish to go ahead with the report by the end of May.

11. AOB

The Chair raised the topic of ErP and Ecodesign. David Black advised that the current EU standard (EN1253/2014) is being revised and will probably be issued in early 2026. DB volunteered to send a copy of the proposal.

[attached with minutes]

DB noted there were significant changes on non-residential units.

It was agreed the group needed an update on what is happening in the UK.

ACTION: Secretary/CY

The Chair asked about suggestions for other guest speakers. Mike Hims suggested something on embodied carbon.

ACTION: Secretary

The Secretary noted that Eurovent have published *Recommendation 6/19: Life cycle cost calculation for AHUs*. This can be downloaded from <https://www.eurovent.eu/publications/>

12. Dates of 2024 meetings

November 13th

Chairman..... Date.....